
"The standards handbook talks about what 
we're going to do every year - the goals and 
how we're going to meet members' goals," 
Busch says. "Then we can be proactive with 
it and conduct a survey every year to see how 
we've met goals and develop a new set of 
standards." 

More than anything, it's about meeting 
members' needs while providing them the 
facts about maintenance practices - especially 
unpopular ones like aerifying. 

At The Power Horn, where Busch has 
been superintendent since 2007, the main-
tenance survey was conducted online via 
SurveyMonkey.com. 

"We did it as a whole facility - not just the 
golf course," Busch says. "It went out to every 
member - 1 don't have the exact number, but 
the response rate was pretty high, so it was 
pretty effective." 

On the maintenance portion of the survey, 
the goal was to get "as much feedback as pos-
sible," Busch says. 

"I talk to them on a daily basis, but I wanted 
to see what the majority of people wanted as 
far as certain projects and the direction they 
want to see the club go," he says. 

To elicit those responses, Busch used a mix 
of ranking-type survey questions, but also 
open-ended questions and two very targeted 
questions he was particularly interested in 
gaining feedback on: 

1. What are the two things we could do to 
improve the golf course? 

2. What's more important - a green golf 
course with wet spots or a fast and firm course 
with dry spots? 

The results of question No. 1 didn't surprise 
Busch - he knew bunkers were going to be the 
issue. And he took steps in the off season to 
mitigate some of the problems and commu-
nicate to members that a complete overhaul 
isn't in the budget, but there are some things 
he has been able to do, such as eliminate 
and/or reduce the size of some out-of-play 
bunkers, add two mechanical bunker rakes 
to help soften bunkers on a daily basis and 
allocate more sand to be used in greenside 
bunkers to improve consistency. 

But the response to question No. 2 sur-
prised Busch the most. "They want the course 
to look good more than they want it to play 
well, which goes against everything we read as 
superintendents," he says. "So I was providing 
conditions they didn't necessarily want." 

Busch was grateful for some small sugges-
tions members made - these are inexpensive 
fixes he made right away to show he's address-
ing their needs. For example, one hole had a 
prism on it that measures distances, showing 
players how far they need to hit the ball to 
clear a creek. 

"Some ladies asked for those on all the 
holes, which is something I hadn't thought 

of," he says. "I was able to order those for 
less than $100." 

OPPORTUNITY TO COMMUNICATE 
For Greig Barker, golf course superinten-
dent at Highland Country Club in London, 
Ontario, some programs will be tweaked, 
but much of the focus is on ramping up his 
member communication efforts. 

The greatest thing Barker learned from the 
survey his club conducted last fall is that he's 
already implementing many of the things his 
members want, but he isn't sufficiently pro-
moting those efforts or explaining the club's 
policy on them. 

For example, there was a comment in 
the survey that made him realize he needs 
to explain the process for practice facility 
maintenance. 

"Someone said that every time they go out 
they're on the mats," he says. "We put the 
mats out one day a week and that day alter-
nates between Mondays and Thursdays." So, 
the person with the gripe may be experiencing 
an unfortunate coincidence in routinely play-
ing on the mats; Barker recognized it's an op-
portunity to better explain such processes. 

The timing of the survey - late fall after 
the golf course was closed for the season -
was such that a number of the requests were 
already taken care of but the members hadn't 
been on the course lately to know that. 

A green speed survey ByMarisaPalmieh 

When superintendent Mike Morris, CGCS, came to Thorn Nikolai with the 
question, "Is it possible to maintain a consistent green speed for an 

entire playing season?" that got Nikolai, turfgrass specialist at Michigan State 
University, thinking. He helped Morris implement a green speed program with 
a survey component, which he presented as part of the "You Asked for It... You 
Got It!" session at the GCSAA Education Conference last month. 

Crystal Downs' green chairman asked the questions, "What are the speeds 
day-to-day?" and "What's the best speed for our golf course?" 

To answer those questions, Nikolai and Morris developed a four-step 
process: 

1. Determine daily speeds by collecting data; 
2. Survey golfers to develop a target; 
3. Evaluate maintenance practices; and 
4. Communicate. 
The first step, data collection, is typically easy to incorporate into the 

morning set-up process, Nikolai says. He recommends superintendents always 
measure the same area on the green. Morris collects data in both the morning 
and the afternoon, which is a great time to interact with golfers and get direct 
feedback from them. 

The next step is surveying players. Nikolai advocates the "Morris Method," 

which entails selecting a pool of about 20 golfers from a variety of 
different demographic groups (high handicappers, low handicappers, 
ladies, etc.) and asking them to rate the green speeds every time they 
play on the following scale: too slow, slow/OK, OK, fast/OK or too fast. 

Morris and his team discovered that 80 percent of their golfers 
thought the greens were either fast/OK or OK when they were in the 9.5-
10.5 range. So, that's the a green-speed range they shoot for. 

The third step entailed evaluating all the maintenance practices that 
would allow them to achieve the desired green speed and tweaking those 
practices as necessary. 

The final step is communicating the results to players. The best way, 
Nikolai says, is a simple sign that says, "The established range of green 
speeds for this golf course is 9.5-10.5 or whatever it is." And then simply 
indicate whether the day's green speed is below the range, within the 
range or above the range. 

"They don't need the actual numbers," Nikolai points out. He says 
many superintendents with members upset about green speeds begin 
this process and then stop several weeks in just because the members 
are satisfied that their needs are being paid attention to. Others follow 
through with all four steps and see great results. 

"If you do it and they're happy then you're the hero," he says. "And 
that means you should make more money." GCI 


